                   Pennar & Bufferland Community Association
Minutes of the meeting held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 14th September 2010 at 7.30 p.m.

The members present at the meeting were: Christine John (Chairman), Cllr Maureen Colgan (Vice Chairman), Tim McMahon (Treasurer), Ron Selby (Secretary), Cllr Tony Wilcox, Peter Thomas, June Neal, Anthony Brown, Melanie John and Peter England.
Apologies for absence were received from: Cllr Carolyn Fortune and Rev. Roger Hart.

The Chairman welcomed the members to the September meeting of the community association then passed on to review the minutes of the meeting of 10th August. Chris asked if any member knew of any further development in any of the items in the previous month’s minutes.
Some progress towards making a muddy pathway passable in wet weather conditions  
Cllr Tony Wilcox reported that early Wednesday morning 1st September, as had previously been arranged, a PCC truck delivered a 1 tonne bag of stone chippings (25 mm to dust) at the east end of the pathway connecting Bufferland Terrace to Treowen Road. Four P&BCA volunteers, all ‘tooled up’ were on hand to spread the stone chippings along the muddiest part of the pathway. Tony said that he would arrange for another tonne of stone chippings to be delivered to make the pathway passable along its whole length during wet weather conditions.

Appointment of a street warden for the Pennar & Bufferland ward 
Cllr Tony Wilcox said that he hoped the street warden would very soon be working to keep the streets and open spaces in the Pennar ward free of litter, weeds growing from the kerbs and gutters and cutting back hedges overhanging pathways. Tony and another P&BCA volunteer gave the weed spraying equipment a ‘try out’ in the Sycamore Street and Gilgal Terrace areas.

Pennar children enjoy their annual Fun Day
Cllr Maureen Colgan said that about fifty children and their parents greatly enjoyed this ever popular event which was held on Saturday, 14th August at St Patrick’s Community Hall. Several amusements, including a bouncy castle were in place to occupy the children, and there were various stalls inside the hall to interest the parents. Refreshments and a barbeque were provided to replace spent calories!

Other business

Noise abatement in Lower Pennar, and a mini motorcycle confiscated!
Chris John reported on efforts to reduce the unnecessary noise that has disturbed the peace of late in Lower Pennar. She said that quite recently, the police confiscated a mini motorcycle that was being ridden around the streets. Due to their unusually small wheels, the machines are unstable, and they do not seem to be equipped with exhaust silencers. It is understood that mini motorcycles cannot be taxed for use on a public highway, and are unlikely to be insured. 
Bargain hunters delight! A sale of ‘bric-a-brac’ to boost the funds of ‘Keep It Local’ 
Mel John announced that ‘Keep It Local’, the community group that helps the families of cancer sufferers in the Pembroke and Pembroke Dock area, will be holding a sale of ‘bric-a-brac’ in the old amusement arcade in Main Street, Pembroke on Monday, 11th October. Mel asked the members to rummage through drawers, their shed or garage for anything of interest or value but is no longer required. Mel regretted that electrical goods could not be accepted, but ornaments, good quality clothing, DVDs, videos, tools, motoring accessories etc. will be gratefully received. For those of us who have never hazarded a 50p coin in a one armed bandit for so many years, the old arcade is located between Trade Secrets and Trevor’s hair stylist salon, and is also known as Waterloo House.

A choral evening in St Patrick’s church 
Mel John reminded members that they can enjoy an evening of choral music in St Patrick’s church on Friday, 22nd October at 7.30 p.m. The Pembroke and District Male Voice Choir will lend their fine voices to so many of our favourite hymns, anthems and traditional songs.

Proceeds from ticket sales at £5 each will go to ‘Keep It Local’, and are available from:

                              Melanie John    Tel. 681642

                              Emma Hughes   Tel. 689177

Enforcement of parking restrictions in Pembroke Dock streets

Peter Thomas said he thought that there were far too many drivers disregarding the parking restrictions in Pembroke Dock. Parking on double yellow lines is the most commonly committed offence. Cllr Tony Wilcox that PCC will be employing parking wardens in January 2011, and this might put an end to the problem.

Pembrokeshire Funding Fair 2010

The Secretary read to the members an E-mail from Lorna Livock (PAVS Funding Development Officer) that had been forwarded to him by Emily Sheen (PCC Liaison Officer – Tenant Participation).
The E-mail was about the Pembrokeshire Funding Fair which would be held in the Queen’s Hall, Narberth, on 5th October between 10.00 a.m. and 4.00 p.m. There will be presentations by several funding organizations, charitable trusts, WAG, Unity Bank and many other groups in the voluntary sector committed to improving the quality of life in the community.

The Secretary asked the members who intend to attend the fair to phone PAVS on (01437) 769 422 or email development@pavs.org.uk. 

The Chairman closed the meeting at 8.16 p.m. The next meeting of the Pennar & Bufferland Community Association will be held in The Alma Inn on Tuesday, 12th October 2010 at 7.30 p.m.   
